URR DISTRICT SALMON FISHERY BOARD
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the 

Urr District Salmon Fishery Board held at 

The Maxwell Arms, Dalbeattie 

on Monday 17th April 2022 at 8.00pm
	Present:
	W. Levi-Marshall (Chairman)

	
	A.Ferguson (Vice Chairman)

	
	K. Irving 

	
	M. Emkes

	
	J. Biggar

	
	J. Seed

	
	J. Ribbens

	
	W.G.N. Gourlay (Clerk)


1. Apologies      
None.
The Chairman expressed the Board’s disappointment that despite an advertisement in the Galloway News, notice on the Board’s web page and announcement to the meetings of both Associations, nobody other than Board members had turned out. 

2. Minutes of Annual General Meeting of 19th APRIL 2022
The minutes were approved as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
3. Matters Arising 
None.
4. Chairman’s Report 

The Chairman’s report had been circulated.  It is attached to these Minutes.  He stated that he was not going to read it out but wished to emphasise three points of importance:
(a) He regards his role as being a facilitator.

(b) He intends to keep costs of the Board down.

(c) He wishes to lead an active Board.

5. Accounts for the Year to 31st October 2022.
Those present had already seen and approved the Accounts.
Against a budget to break even, there had been a surplus of £154.96.  Reserves stood at £5,136.33 of which £1,551.00 is the acquisition cost of the Orchardknowes and Barnbarroch fishings.  The creditor of £0.10 arose because the Clerk had insufficient small change in his pocket when collecting an outstanding levy.  Apart from K. Gibson the other debts have been cleared. 
6. 2023 Levy
The 60p in the £ levy recommended by the Board was accepted. 
7. Galloway Fisheries Trust
Mr Ribbens spoke to the current major works of Galloway Fishing Trust on behalf of the Board and the river with emphasis on the work of Luke Scott the dedicated Climate Resilience Officer and Tracey Starks as INNS Officer (grant funded).  Major work has been put into production of the Fishery Management Plan (available for comment online). 
One peculiarity for the Urr is that avian predation has not been identified as a pressure.  Coming out of all this work and the achievements of 2022 is a need to improve our communication of what we do. 

8. Any other Competent Business
The Chairman referred for information only to the circus at Palnackie Harbour arising from unauthorised dredging of mud and silt resulting in partial collapse of the harbour wall and support for Scottish Waters sewage work tanks.  WM. To attend Buittle Community council mtg and report back to the board. The board feel it is unlikely to impact our remit. 
9. Date of next Annual General Meeting
Monday 15th April 2024 at 7.00pm in Corsock Village Hall.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.37pm. 

